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Tuesday, January 26, 2021 – 1:00pm


Virtual Meeting Participants:
Bloomfield: Sheila Wooten
Caldwell: Mark Corino
Chestnut Hill: Jesse Balcer
Concordia: Kathy Laoutaris (until 2pm); Brian Snow (after 2pm)
Dominican: Joe Clinton
Felician: Ben DiNallo
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman 
Goldey-Beacom: Tom Brennan
Holy Family: Tim Hamill
Jefferson: Tom Shirley
Nyack: Keith Davie
Post:  Ronnie Palmer
Sciences:  Marc Caserio
Wilmington: Stefanie Whitby
CACC: Dan Mara, Doug DeBiase, and Ellen O’Brien


Virtual meeting commenced at 1:02pm

I. Welcome/Updates
a. The group requested the basketball officials testing procedures be added to the Travel and Competition Policies and Recommendations document.
b. Dan Mara had a call with Bob Dranoff and Julie Ruppert earlier today.  The ECC will not be moving their baseball tournament and the NE10 is undecided. Any school that is playing against an NE10 team in a traditional Spring sport must meet their testing requirements during the week of the competition (1 PCR or 3 antigen).  These testing requirements are more stringent that what is required by the NCAA. The ECC will be following the NCAA testing requirements which match the protocol for the CACC. 

II. Review/Approval of January 14th, 2021 CACC Directors Council Virtual Meeting Summary (Supplement #1)
a. Kathy Laoutaris made a motion to approve the January 14th, 2021 CACC Directors Council virtual meeting summary. Tom Shirley seconded. Motion approved: 13-0-0.

III. Marketing Committee Recommendations (Supplement #2)
a. The CACC Marketing Committee met to discuss all-conference team composition for Winter and Fall sports that are competing this Spring. The Committee recommends that a single team be selected and named the “All-Conference Team” with the number of honorees reduced based on number of teams competing. The Committee made the following recommendations for consideration by the Directors Council:
1. To reduce the number of basketball all-conference honorees to eight (per gender). To remove the designation of first, second and third teams, and have it called the CACC Men’s/Women’s Basketball All-Conference Team. Rationale: The 2021 CACC Basketball seasons have seen a reduction in teams and games by 50 percent. The committee felt the number of honorees should be cut in half as well. This way, the ratio of honorees and competing schools remains the same as in traditional seasons.
2. To reduce the number of volleyball all-conference honorees to 10. To remove the first, second and third team designations, and have it called the CACC Women’s Volleyball All-Conference Team. Rationale: The 2021 CACC Women’s Volleyball season has seen a reduction in teams and games by 50 percent or more. The committee felt the number of honorees should be cut in half as well. 
3. To reduce the number of soccer all-conference honorees to 16 (per gender). To remove the designation of first and second team. The teams will be called the CACC Men’s and Women’s Soccer All-Conference Teams. Rationale: The number of all-conference honorees in a traditional year are 24. The reduction of honorees is similar to the reduction in number of teams and games for this Spring. The all-conference team will be comprised of 2 goalkeepers; 4 defenders; 4 forwards; 4 midfielders; and the next two highest vote getters.
b. The committee did not take any action on restructuring all-conference teams for cross country and traditional Spring sports. The Committee felt it was important to first see if the CACC would host the men’s and women’s cross country championships, and if so, how many schools would comprise the field. Furthermore, the Committee did not want to discuss restructuring traditional Spring sports, as most of, if not all schools are scheduled to compete during the Spring.
c. Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the three action items brought forward by the Marketing Committee regarding the restructuring of all-conference teams in basketball, volleyball, and soccer for the Spring 2021 seasons. Kathy Laoutaris seconded.  Motion approved: 13-0-0. The Conference Office is discussing ways to present awards to all-conference honorees. If presentations cannot be made in person, the awards will be shipped to each school for distribution.
d. As result of the cancelation of Spring sports in 2020 and the season of competition waivers that were granted, Rookie of the Year Awards were not announced/selected. As a result, Spring sport student-athletes who were first year students in 2019-20 will be eligible for Rookie of the Week and Rookie of the Year awards during the Spring 2021 season. To maintain consistency, Rookie awards will not be presented during the Spring 2021 seasons in Fall and Winter sports.  Since Winter and Spring sport student-athletes have also been granted season of competition waivers, those who are currently in their first year will be eligible for Rookie awards during the 20-21 academic year.
e. The group discussed the composition of rosters and whether schools should list the academic year or athletic year for each student-athlete. Tom Shirley made a motion to list both athletic year and academic year on all rosters. Effective immediately. Sheila Wooten seconded. Motion approved: 13-0-0. 

IV. Review/Approval of 2021-22 Conference Schedules (sent separately)
a. Drafts of the 2021-22 conference schedules were distributed last week for review by each school. The Conference Office did not receive any requests for modifications to the schedules. Kathy Laoutaris made a motion to approve the 2021-22 CACC schedules. Tom Shirley seconded. Motion approved: 14-0-0. 
b. Jefferson plans to avoid overnight travel for teams during the Fall 2021 seasons. 

V. Spring 2021 Participation Discussion (Supplement #3)
a. Bloomfield will not be participating in cross country. Caldwell and Georgian Court are not likely to compete either. 
b. Dave Thomas had call with the CACC cross country coaches. Based on a straw poll of the coaches, Felician, Jefferson, Wilmington, Sciences, Holy Family, Bloomfield, Chestnut Hill (women) were planning to compete. Georgian Court was unsure. Post, Goldey-Beacom, Concordia, Caldwell, and Chestnut Hill (men) were not planning to compete. Keith Davie clarified that Nyack will not be competing. Wilmington’s women’s roster is too small and will not be competing. Jefferson needs to have an answer regarding the championships soon, as they are working to get the permit for the races.
c. Based on the current numbers, only three teams per gender plan to compete (Jefferson,  Felician, Chestnut Hill (women), and Wilmington (men). This does not meet the previously approved minimum of five teams per gender. Kathy Laoutaris made a motion to cancel the CACC Championship races in men’s and women’s cross country during the Spring 2021 semester. Tim Hamill seconded.  Motion approved: 10-3-1.  
d. Wilmington will not be competing in women’s tennis or men’s golf. They are discussing plans to move forward with all other traditional Spring sports, however, this information is confidential. Post will not be competing in men’s golf or men’s/women’s tennis. They will be making a decision regarding track and field within the week. Mark Corino has concerns regarding the length of the soccer season and number of games that are scheduled. He is in favor of a reduced/condensed schedule. Keith Davie believes the decision to compete in soccer with the approved schedules is up to each institution. Chestnut Hill’s women’s soccer coach quit last week. Jesse Balcer is not sure if he will have enough competitors on the women’s side to compete this Spring. 
e. Jesse Balcer asked if there is any interest in allowing spectators at outdoor events and if it can be an institutional decision. It may be difficult at certain facilities to prevent spectators from coming on site. The group agreed that it is best to maintain the conference’s “no spectator” policy in an effort to minimize risk during the pandemic. Each institution will do their best to enforce the policy at their game sites. This can be revisited at a later date. The Conference Office needs to make a blanket statement regarding the policy. 
f. The group discussed the implementation of parameters that specify how early visiting teams can arrive at the game site and when they can access the playing surface. These parameters would need also need to address batting practice time for softball and baseball. The Conference Office will refer to the championship manuals in each sport to develop protocol for visiting teams that address arrival time and warm-up time on the playing surface. Basketball and volleyball teams may have one hour of warm-up time. Teams should arrive dressed and ready to compete and do not need to arrive more than 75 minutes before game time. Officials have been told not to expect locker room access or any amenities. Schools plan to have scorers’ tables set up on the opposite side of the benches in volleyball and basketball. 
g. The Conference Office has collected information regarding contact tracing which will be shared with each school.
h. Pregame ceremonies are not permitted in any sport (currently).

VI. Intra-Conference Scrimmages
a. During the last Presidents Council meeting, one president voiced interest in conducting scrimmages within the conference for teams not competing in the regular season. The Directors Council does not have interest in pursuing intra-conference scrimmage opportunities for teams that have opted out. 

VII. 	Other Business
a. Institutions must follow NCAA and local health authority rules for testing and quarantining. Caldwell requires 14 days of quarantine while several schools only require 10 days.
b. If teams drop out of basketball due to COVID, the schedules may need to be rearranged on the fly. As long as we have schools that continue to compete, we will host a championship tournament in basketball. The goal is to have all remaining teams play at least 11 games to meet the NCAA minimum for at-large selection. Regional tournament sites are predetermined. It is unlikely that an east region team will submit a bid to host the regionals. 
c. As a result of Wilmington, Post, and Goldey-Beacom opting out of tennis, the Spring 2021 men’s and women’s schedules will need to be revised. 

VIII. Next Meeting:
a. The CACC Presidents Council meets on February 12th.
b. The next Directors Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 9th at 12:00pm.

Virtual meeting adjourned at 2:26pm
image1.jpeg




